

City of Temecula

February 7, 2019

Michael A. Hestrin, DA Riverside County District Attorney 3960 Orange Street Riverside, CA 92501

Subject: Support for Cannabis Regulation Taskforce (CRTF)

Dear DA Hestrin:

Having attended the kickoff orientation for your Cannabis Task Force for Riverside County and the follow up meeting that ensued here at the City of Temecula with Commander Scott A. Michaels, the City of Temecula is willing to join and dedicate the required one Officer for enforcement of cannabis related illegal activity. Our legal counsel has already reviewed this request and it is our understanding that a letter of commitment will suffice under our current contract with the Riverside County Sheriff's Department.

By way of this letter, the City of Temecula is confirming its desired participation in such enforcement efforts and membership on the Cannabis Regulation Taskforce (CRTF). However, I will also be scheduling this for full City Council ratification at a public meeting in the near future.

Related, the City of Temecula has offered office space to your office for consideration to further coalesce the relationship between City, Sheriff and District Attorney.

Should you need anything further, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Michael S. Naggar

Mayor

Aaron Adams City Manager

CC:

Chief Lisa McConnell

Greg Butler, Assistant City Manager Jennifer Hennessey, Director of Finance

Scott A. Michael, Commander

Peter Thorson, Esq. Michael A. Hestrin, DA